TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO:

Stephanie Rawlings-Blake, President, City Council

Members of City Council

FROM:

Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE:

September 25th, 2008

RE:

City Council Bill 08-0199



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 08-0199 introduced by Council President Stephanie Rawlings-Blake at the request of The Administration (Department of Public Works) for the purpose of authorizing the Mayor and City Council of Baltimore to sell, at either public or private sale, all its interest in a certain parcel of land known as the former bed of a portion of Callendar Street, contiguous to the east side thereof and extending from Baltimore Street, Southerly 137.4 feet, more or less, to Booth Street and no longer needed for public use; and providing for a special effective date.

The Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc. reviewed the proposed legislation to sell the above property and has no objection to the sale. The Parking Authority supports passage of City Council Bill 08-0199.



